Document 13A-1

RESULTS OF 60-METER SURVEY

A survey of amateur use of the 60-meter band was initiated via the ARRL Web site, as follows:

ARRL seeks information on 60-meter experiences (Mar 17, 2005) -- The ARRL is gathering information regarding Amateur Radio operating experience on the 60-meter band authorized in 2003. The League specifically is looking for responses to these questions: 1) Did you have any problem getting your transmitter/transceiver properly set up on one or more of the 60-meter center-frequency channels--5332, 5348, 5368, 5373 and 5405 kHz? 2) How much or how often have you used these frequencies? 3) What type of traffic have you transmitted? In particular, have you handled any emergency traffic? 4) Have you found 60 meters to be better than 80 or 40 meters for certain times or distances? 5) Have you encountered any interference to or from government stations that are assigned these channels on a primary basis? If so, how was it resolved? Respondents are invited to share additional information that might help the ARRL to assess operation on 60 meters to date as well as its use in the future. Please reply by Monday, March 29, to ARRL Chief Technology Officer, Paul Rinaldo, W4RI w4ri@arrl.org.

Responses were received from 98 individuals.

Only a few stations reported a problem setting up transmitters or transceivers on this band.

Of those who responded, stations used the band at least monthly and usually more frequently.

The type of traffic was mostly general QSOs.

Generally, there is less QRM and QRN than on the 40- and 80-meter bands. Nearly constant QRM was noted from government data transmissions on 5368 kHz.

Respondents considered 50 W ERP too low, although WØLHK reported that he worked all states and the UK.

A few respondents said they will never use this band because CW cannot be used.

Most respondents said they liked the channelized operation but would like more channels.

Please see the summary of responses and individual responses in Documents 13A-2 and 13A-3.

Respectfully submitted,

Paul L. Rinaldo, W4RI

Chief Technology Officer

